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21 August 2018 

 

SF2012/040962; WST11/00006/07  

 

The Manager 

Resource and Energy Assessments 

Department of Planning & Environment 

GPO Box 39 

SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

Attention: Natasha Homsey 

 

Dear Ms Homsey 

MP 08_0252; Flyers Creek Wind Farm; Modification 3 

Thank you for your email on 10 August 2018 referring MP08_0252 (MOD 4) to Roads and Maritime Services 

for comment.  

The documentation submitted in support of MOD 4 has been reviewed. Roads and Maritime notes the 

proposed modification includes: 

 Increase length of turbine blades from 56 metres to 70 metres. 

 Increase wind turbine tip height from 150 metres to 160 metres. 

 Construct a 132kv transmission line from the site to Cadia Mine. 

I note the proposed transmission line will not intersect any classified roads.  

Roads and Maritime is satisfied the former Roads and Traffic Authority’s (now Roads and Maritime), 

submission dated 3 November 2011, provides suitable mitigation measures to address traffic and transport 

related impacts of the proposed modification. As such, Roads and Maritime does not object to modification 

four, subject to the recommendations provided in the 3 November 2011 submission being included in any 

modified consent. 

  

 

 

 



 

Please note, given the logistical complexities that exist with transporting turbine components to this site, 

Roads and Maritime would welcome early consultation with the developer to avoid delays to construction start 

date(s).  

Should you require further information please contact the undersigned on 02 6861 1453.  

Yours faithfully, 

 
Andrew McIntyre 

Manager Land Use Assessment 

Western 

 

 


